
Vang, Nhia (CI-StPaul)

From: Coyle, Rachel (CI-StPaul)

Sent: Thursday, October 20, 2016 8:58 AM

To: Moermond, Marcia (CI-StPaul); Vang, Nhia (CI-StPaul)

Subject: RE: ROW Agenda 10/17/16

Sorry—I was out yesterday so didn’t get this back to you within 2 days. 

Regarding 1037 Grand Avenue—the 4 trees on Oxford were trimmed this morning (10/20).  We planted two of those 

trees upon request of the owner between July 2007 & September 2009—I remember because there were street lights 

there and we didn’t want to plant more trees, but he was adamant that we should plant them because he wanted them. 

The ash trees in the “vicinity” of the property—next door and across Grand—were treated in 2016 to prevent infestation 

(and subsequent death) of emerald ash borer.  There was also a tree planted north of his property in 2013—again 

“vicinity”.  Grand was pruned in 2007.  

At 541 Dayton—there are two mature trees.  The block was pruned in 2013. 

Let me know if you need anything further—not sure if any of this is helpful as some of it is not 2016, but as with most 

city services—they are performed on a cycle—not every year! 

Thanks, 

Rachel 

Rachel Coyle 

Urban Forester 

ISA Cert # MN 4325AM 

651-632-2431 
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